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Meeting Called to Order 
Committee Chairman Lee Richardson Jr. called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.  Other persons 
attending the meeting included: Lewis Caswell, Board Member; Ron Spiker, Chief Boiler 
Inspector; Molly Price, Board Administrator and Georgia Lewis, Advice Counsel. 
  
Public Notice 
Public notice of this meeting was properly posted at the Synergy Business Park, Kingstree 
Building and on the Agency’s website, and provided to all requesting persons, organizations and 
news media in accordance with Section 30-4-80 of the South Carolina Freedom of Information 
Act. 
 
Administrator’s Remarks 
Ms. Price stated that the task force was appointed by the Board at their last meeting on January 
21, 2021, to review and recommend changes to the Board’s regulations related to which license 
classifications can perform boiler work. She thanked the task force members for their feedback 
with the regulation draft that was sent to them on April 20, 2021, and explained that the reason 
for the meeting today was to discuss the feedback that she received before taking the 
recommendation to the full Board in July.   
 
Task Force Review of Licensure Requirements for Boiler Installation 
Ms. Lewis provided the task force members with draft 2 of the proposed regulation she prepared 
after the last task force meeting and asked for additional input related to section 1 of the 
document.  
 
 Motion  
Mr. Richardson made a motion that draft 2 from May 11, 2021, of the proposed regulation be 
modified where item 1 would refer to boilers that are fired with oil, gas, or electricity and have a 
steam or boiler pressure operating at pressures not exceeding 15 psig or a hot water boilers 
operating at pressures not exceeding 160 psig or temperatures exceeding 250 degrees 
Fahrenheit and that item 2 remain as written.  
 
Mr. Caswell seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.  
 
Mr. Caswell noted that he would like to look at the new draft once the changes are made, to make 
sure it is clear that both temperature and psig apply, and not just the “or” part of the statement.  
 
Adjournment 
Mr. Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Caswell seconded the motion, which 
carried unanimously.  
 
The task force adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 


